
  
 

In CASE You Were Wondering – Project Update 

Newsletter #19 – November 3, 2017  
CP007596 - EPRK - EUCLID AVENUE AUTOPARK ADDITION (290)   
 

Concrete work continues around the site with the grand stair on the 
south side taking shape this week.  The masonry is nearly complete, 
windows are going in, and final tiles are being placed on the roof.  
Although it is a very congested area, pedestrians and motorists are 
maneuvering around the site well.   As always, feel free to contact 
Stephen Graziano with any questions or concerns.  
http://www.colorado.edu/fm/case 
 
 
 

 
Euclid Lane Closure thru Friday, November 10 

In order to safely complete critical curb and gutter work 
along Euclid Avenue, the westbound lane continues to be 
closed.  Traffic flows eastbound only.  The Euclid Parking 

Garage (EPG) is open during this lane closure but can 
only be accessed from Broadway.  Access in and out of 
the loading dock between the UMC and CASE remains 

the same.  Flaggers at the intersection help direct traffic 
and are happy to help give detour directions.  Please see 

the map for clarification. 
 
North Sidewalk Outage Update 
Work continues on the north sidewalk.  Due to 
unforeseen circumstances including wet weather, the 
start of Phase 2 (which includes the sidewalk outage in front of the TLC building) has again been delayed.  Below 
are the tentative phase dates and we will continue to keep you posted if anything changes.  Thank you for your 
patience, and as always, please let us know if you have questions or concerns. 
 

As of today, the tentative phase dates will be as follows: 
• Phase 1 ends November 17th – Main sidewalk outage. 
• Phase 2 starts November 27th and runs thru December 1st – TLC front entrance closed. 
• Phase 3 starts December 4th and runs thru December 22nd – Triangle closed east of TLC entrance. 

 
Euclid Parking Garage closure November 18th to November 26th  
In order to complete epoxy work, PTS will be closing the Euclid Parking 
Garage (EPG) for one week beginning Saturday, November 18th at 6:00 
AM and reopening Sunday, November 26th at 6:00 AM.  Please contact 
PTS if you have any questions regarding this closure. 
 

 
 Please continue to help us encourage pedestrians, bikers,  

and commuters to find alternate routes around the site to reduce 
congestion and maintain the safest environment possible throughout 
the project. 

Contact Info 
Project Manager 
Stephen Graziano 
stephen.graziano@colorado.edu 
Desk – 303-492-1102 
Cell – 303-507-8383 
 
Project Coordinator 
Dena Heisner 
dena.heisner@colorado.edu 
Desk – 303-735-0282 
Cell – 847-687-4029 
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